Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 14th September 2015 at Cricket Pavilion, Nairn.
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), C Farr (Minutes), C Blake, N Cameron, A Duncan, G Chappell, E Smith, L Hayward, G Griffin, A Callanan, J Lean, D Duncan, D Duncan jnr.
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, T Cowman, M Fox, B Haslam, K Neill, L MacAbhuinn.
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	A Duncan proposed and C Blake seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) Both RAF Lossiemouth and OrCa have paid off outstanding subscription fees.
	

	
	
	

	4.
	Constitution Workshop - arrangements
	

	
	a) Documents have now been circulated to all clubs for the meeting on 1st November 2015.  C Blake welcomed the presentation of the documentation, broken down into individual sections for appraisal.  S Lamb has agreed to be Clerk for the day, he has considerable experience as a former Head of Legal Services for Aberdeenshire Council.  He will note the intentions of the meeting and attempt to produce a document which will be ready for resolutions to be presented to the membership.  J Bishop is keen that the role of Executive positions should be defined.  He also believes that the Financial Year should be adjusted to ease the time between year end and the timing of the AGM.  G Chappell stressed that all clubs need to be represented at the meeting and that agreement on changes or otherwise should be gained before the AGM.  E Smith thought there may not be enough time for the Playing Conditions to be considered but J Bishop indicated that these need to be kept separate from the Constitution to ensure the Executive can react quickly to events and that ‘time blocks’ would be used to ensure the meeting stayed on track.  N Cameron added that changes should not ‘ham string’ future generations.
b) K Neill will be approached re soup and sandwiches, alternatively an outside caterer will be used.


	

	
	
	

	5.
	Annual Dinner - arrangements
	

	
	a) 87 tickets have so far been taken for the dinner.  J Bishop is very pleased with the take up of tickets.
b) J Bishop advised that the new CEO of Cricket Scotland, Malcolm Cannon, will be attending the dinner as a guest.  There are 7 other complimentary tickets including those for the speaker Angus Fraser, one Patron (S Campbell) and four umpires who have freely given their time over the season.

c) There will be Sponsors banners for the photographs.

d) All clubs are asked to bring along a raffle prize for the evening.  As there is a shortfall on the event the raffle should help to recoup some of that.  Cricket Scotland will also be donating raffle prizes.

	C Farr to contact clubs


	
	
	

	6.
	2015 Award Winners – Discretionary Awards
	

	
	a) J Bishop commended clubs for the number of games played throughout a long season and that despite some poor weather, most games were played.
b) Nominations will be sought and discussed at the next meeting for Senior Player, Junior Player and Reserve Player of the Year awards.  Also the Lifetime Achievement award.

c) All clubs are reminded that player statistics should be updated on ResultStore as soon as possible.


	All clubs for noting

ACTION – all clubs



	
	
	

	7.
	Disciplinary Issues (change to Agenda)
	

	
	a) The Nairn v Buckie game on 5th September had produced a complaint regarding the behaviour of a Buckie player.  Buckie have accepted the report and statements have now been gathered from all parties concerned.
	

	
	C Blake withdrew from the meeting at this point
	

	8.
	Umpire Appointments (change to Agenda)
	

	
	a) Northern Counties had contacted J Bishop to indicate their unease at the appointed umpire for the Forres v Northern Counties (NC) game on 5th September.  J Bishop stated that in trying to resolve the difficulty he had felt under considerable and undue pressure and had considered standing down as a result.  He stated his gratitude to the 5 out of 6 office bearers who had supported him.  

b) J Bishop made the meeting aware of the contents of an email from the NC Secretary.  He explained his view of what had happened as he had been present when events unfolded.  C Farr asked why it had taken two and a half weeks from the event until NC had decided to put in a letter to Ross County (RC) on the matter and as it was not a complaint, what did they hope to achieve from it?  A Callanan explained that it had been the earliest that a meeting could be convened, that the club had not been happy with the behaviour exhibited and that as NC had been penalised earlier in the season for poor behaviour they wanted equal treatment.  It was also alleged that an abusive message had passed between two members of the clubs.  At this point J Bishop withdrew from the meeting.
c) The meeting discussed the NC position and events.  A Callanan stated that NC wanted the matter to be dealt with through the Disciplinary Committee although G Chappell indicated that, as the discussion had indicated there were other matters involved, NC should be aware that the Committee may look at more than just the issue NC were unhappy with, asking if it would not be better to have a line drawn under it, apportion no blame and move on to next season.  A Callanan maintained that NC wanted a Disciplinary investigation, they wanted to proceed with it and get a result.  It was agreed that the Disciplinary Committee should meet.
	

	
	C Blake and J Bishop returned to the meeting
	

	9.
	Funding Applications for Coaching Program
	

	
	a) J Bishop announced that N Cameron had been successful in an application to Awards for All which had yielded £7,530 which was to be used towards courses for coaches and match officials.
b) Similar funding is being sought from other bodies.  The funding already achieved meant that a coach education program could be part funded, leaving candidates with only £85 to find.

c) J Bishop will liaise with N Cameron to gain maximum publicity for this news.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	NoSCA Patrons
	

	
	a) J Bishop has written to NoSCA Patrons three times this year and is about to do so again, providing details of the end of season winners and inviting them to the meeting in November.  He has already received a thank you letter from Dr Shirreffs and Mr J Green approached him direct to thank him for his correspondence.
b) J Bishop told the meeting that he had sent a letter to the Editor of the Northern Scot in reply to a very negative article published from S Campbell.

c) J Bishop indicated that he may need to withdraw the S Campbell ‘Quaich’ item from the running order at the NoSCA dinner due to time constraints, asking if anyone would mind.  No one spoke out against this.
	

	
	
	

	11.
	Junior Report/North Club Development Manager Report
	

	
	a) 3 NoSCA clubs have signed up for the PVG scheme, Fochabers, Nairn, Northern Counties.  N Cameron distributed a pack with all the relevant paperwork in it for each club.

b) There had been a good response to the CSCA offer – 12 coaches have applied which provides insurance and a very useful training pack.

c) TopClub is being rolled out once again but without such onerous paperwork attached.
	

	
	
	

	12.
	AOCB
	

	
	a) Lords International have been in touch to quote for competition balls.  Their quote is still higher than the current supplier with whom NoSCA have a contract until 2015.  

b) N Cameron asked if NoSCA could be linked to the Signpost volunteer scheme which provides opportunities for young people in Inverness and Nairn.  This was agreed to, N Cameron will progress.
c) G Chappell told the meeting that the Moray Cricket Association had been a winner through the Cricket Scotland Last Man Stands scheme.  Iain McDonald and George Chappell had picked up the award at a presentation in Stirling in the category of Strongest Community Engagement.
d) In the recent Northern Counties v Fort William game the Fort William captain had been called a derogatory name by the standing umpire.  No complaint had been lodged but they had felt it was inappropriate.  The meeting agreed although as no complaint was lodged this was taken no further.
	

	
	
	

	10.
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 12th October 2015, 7pm at the Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


